
 

 

 

City Hall        July 6, 2020 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, July 6, 2020 at 7:00 pm by Mayor Kenneth 
Wichman.  
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, James Meyer, Dan Glotzbach, Christi McKenzie, and Travis 
VanVleck. 
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik, Jason Connell, Kristen Simpson, Toby McCullough, Randy Dick, and Karen Dick. 
 
Motion by Jim Meyer to approve minutes of the June 15, 2020 meeting as written was seconded by Christi 
McKenzie and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 At&T Mobility   $   436.16  Ks State Treasurer  $    63.00 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,376.92  Tracey Taylor        793.81 
 Bow Behymer         515.38  Randall Anderson       782.54 
 Jason Connell      1,070.64  Douglas Schreiner       210.52 
 Kerry Dick         543.71  Harry Hammer          91.98 
 Tina Dick         444.63  Trent Stanley     1,086.52 
 Jacob Akin           58.88  EFTPS-Fed WH    1,028.62 
 EFPTS-FICA      1,983.90  EMPower Retirement       135.00 
 Grace Hier           60.00  Kansas Payment Center            247.46 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        482.13  KP&F      1,005.00 
 KPERS       1,124.78  Century Business Tech       151.43 
 Mikey’s Bar & Grill          38.71   Alan Streit        507.92 
 Kenneth Wichman        523.49  AmeriPrice Linen & Apparel Ser      147.90 
 Axon Enterprise, Inc        792.00  Barco Municipal Products      160.29 
 Casey’s Business Mastercard       265.30  Casey’s General Stores       250.00 
 Core & Main         196.62  D&D Security          24.95 
 Dougs Pharmacy          39.99  Edwards Chemicals, Inc       304.95 
 Evergy       1,753.96  Hawkins, Inc     1,248.56 
 Jeffrey W Jones         400.00  Kansas One-Call System        18.00 
 Kansas State Treasurer        357.00  League of Kansas Municipal        50.00 
 Lowe’s Business Account         24.66  Networks Plus          49.50 
 Roberson Lumber Co          89.08  Rossville Auto Supply       276.88 
 Schwant Tractor & Service       123.67  Shawnee Co Solid Waste   8,339.48 
 Sowards Glass Inc        800.00  St Marys Computing       127.70 
 St Marys Star           35.00  Stephen M Connelly, CPA, PC   3,975.00 
 Universal Chemical LLC     1,189.83  Wehner’s Thriftway       597.85 
 Kansas Highway Patrol          46.00  CenturyLink        845.14 



 Kansas Gas Service         92.80 Zoom Video Communication        17.82 
           
      
 
Motion by Trish Heim to pay bills as presented totaling $37,403.06 was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve agenda with the addition of Randy Dick, was seconded by Trish Heim and 
carried. 
 
Randy Dick wanted to place a dumpster in front of his new building on Main Street.  He requested permission to 
put the dumpster in the street in front of the building from Friday until Tuesday.  Travis VanVelck moved to give 
permission with a second by Dan Glotzbach, motion carried. 
 
Kristen Simpson was present to ask for permission to plant a tree in the city park with some of her mom’s ashes 
buried under the tree.  More information will be presented at the next council meeting. 
 
Council Report – Christi McKenzie talked with Tim at Shawnee County Parks and Recreation.  The County 
Commissioners have given approval to fix the newly found leak at the pool. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that he had checked into mulch for the playground.  By going with 
Topeka Forestry, they could get 1cu yd at $33.50 per yard.  That would be a total of $3,350.00 with a $100.00 
delivery charge.  Christi McKenzie moved to get the mulch with a second by Trish Heim. Motion carried. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported on theft of a catalytic converter here in town.   
 
The Council discussed the Tall Corn Festival.  It was decided that they would back the decision made by the 
Rossville Community Development Committee regarding whether to have the festival or not. 
 
Christi McKenzie reported that the Rossville Community Foundation would give $2,000 to the study for new 
bathrooms in the park.  Travis VanVleck moved with a second by Dan Glotzbach to have BG Consultants start the 
study. 
 
Mayor reported that Chad Shafstall had resigned from the Solid Waste Management Committee.  Council will 
come up with some names that would be willing to serve on the committee.  
 
The 2021 budget was reviewed.  It was tabled to the next Council Meeting. 
 
Council went into Executive Session at 7:51 p.m. for 15 minutes.  Council Meeting resumed at 8:06. 
 
Travis VanVleck moved to give the following raises back dated to June 1.  Lisa, Alan, Brad, Jason, Trent at $.50 
an hour. Tracey at $1.00 an hour. Trish Heim seconded, motion carried. 
 
Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:12 pm. 
 

Tracey L Taylor 
Asst. City Clerk 


